
Term 4, Week 10  20 December 2024 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Mon 3 Feb  Start of Term 1, 2025 

Thurs 6 Feb Waitangi Day 

Fri 11 April Term 1 Ends 

Kia ora e te whānau  

We have had a lovely end to the term!  It was great to see so 

many family members at our prize giving celebrations this 

week. We are so proud of all of our learners and what 

individuals have achieved this year. There have certainly been 

so many sporting, performing, cultural and academic 

experiences for children to be part of. Thank you for your 

ongoing family support. Over the holidays our hay working 

bees will begin—all the details will be posted on Facebook 

and Skool Loop so please keep a look out and be ready to 

support with this.   

Thank you Whaea Jessica for the 

special contributions you made to 

our Kura! You have been a 

dedicated teacher in Room 1 and so 

creative with your involvement in 

our Dance Groups, Production, Kapa 

Haka and the creation of our 

Mural. We will all miss you!   

Goodbye to our absolutely 

awesome Pou Portia! You have 

been one exceptional Intermediate 

teacher and Deputy Principal. You 

have made a massive impact on our 

learners in so many ways and we 

will always have a special place in 

our hearts for you. Pillans Point 

School are the luckiest—they will 

definitely love you and appreciate 

you too!   

Today we have farewelled our 

wonderful Year 8s and know they are ready to embrace new 

opportunities at high school and Reach their Peak!   

Congratulations Pou Jo! Our Board of Trustees have 

appointed Jo as our new Deputy Principal. Jo has so many 

talents as a teacher and leader and this is an exciting 

appointment for our school.   

Congratulations Pou Holly! Holly will be leading Maharahara 

next year and teaching Monday-Thursday every week. Holly 

has a great way of collaborating with other staff and will 

bring out the best in our senior learners! 

Enjoy your holiday break and we look forward to seeing our 

learners fresh and ready to go in 2025. 
 

Ngā mihi nui, Erin  

NEW STAFF APPOINTMENTS 

We are delighted to appoint two new teachers who are 

joining our team at the start of next year.   

Jolene Haye—Jolene has been appointed to teach in our 

Wharite Team and will be based in Room 1. Jolene is an 

incredibly nurturing educator with extensive experience 

with young learners. Jolene will be known as Whaea Jo and 

has already met our learners at their transition visit 

yesterday.   

Michaela Curtis—”My name is Michaela and I’m super 

excited to be joining Hiwinui School in Year 7 & 8. I have 

been teaching for 8 years, juggling this around my hockey 

career, and having two children.  

I was lucky enough to play for the Black Sticks for a number 

of years, but I absolutely love all sports, being competitive, 

and getting outside the classroom. I have spent quite a few 

years teaching Year 7 and 8, and really enjoy this age group 

as you can have a lot of fun! 

I’m really looking forward to spending my Fridays at 

Hiwinui School.” 



Regards Erin, Portia, Jo, Emma, Jessica, Holly, Kendall, Dean, Allanah,  
Heidi, Kevin, Sarah, Charlotte, Elise, Rachelle & Jacki 












